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SUBJECT

Access to Transit Study Phase II Report – workshop discussion.

SUMMARY

Today’s special workshop meeting of the Regional Transit Committee (RTC) will continue the RTC’s consideration of the Access to Transit Phase II Report that is due to be transmitted to the Council and RTC by December 31, 2015.

Workshop Objectives

Access to Transit

· High-level review of Phase 2 and fulfillment of the ordinance requirement
· Update on measuring and assessing access
· Potential access to transit strategy areas
· Next steps for Access to Transit

Workshop Agenda
1. Access to Transit
1.1. Where we are and what we’ve heard 

1.2. More comprehensive performance measures and needs assessment – are we on the right track?
· Additional measures to better understand and assess the aspects of access
· Using data to better manage and enhance access

1.3. Anticipated strategy updates – are we on the right track?

1.4. Next steps

Attachment 1, Metro Transit presentation, will provide background for the discussion.

BACKGROUND 

The two-phase Access to Transit Study is a requirement of Ordinance 17641, approving the 2013 update of the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021. Milestones:

· In early 2014, the Regional Transit Committee (RTC) and County Council approved Motion 14089, accepting the Access to Transit Work Plan.

· In early 2015, the RTC and County Council approved Motion 14319, accepting the Access to Transit Study Phase 1 Report; the RTC amended the motion to request the July 1 Report, defined thus:

A.  A report summarizing the results of Task A.1, defining "access", including a literature review and best practices of how jurisdictions and transit agencies define access, identified in Attachment A to Motion 14089 shall be completed by July 1, 2015.
	B.  A report summarizing the results of Task A.4., compiling existing information on current access to transit habits, identified in Attachment A to Motion 14089 and a report on park and ride users shall be completed by July 1, 2015.

· On March 18, 2015, the RTC held a workshop discussion of the Access to Transit Study and the Long Range Plan.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]On July 15, 2015, the RTC was briefed on the July 2015 Report:

Link to the July 2015 Report (Report, Appendices, Executive’s Transmittal Letter):

http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=2368661&GUID=9C575AB8-EB5D-4008-982E-9ADA98AD9D5F&Options=ID|&Search=2015 

Link to the materials for the July 15, 2015 RTC briefing:

http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=2368757&GUID=4D9B7BCC-4D79-4842-80D6-28249649B5FD&Options=&Search=


ATTACHMENTS

1. Metro Transit Presentation (Powerpoint)

INVITED

1. Christina O’Claire, Strategy and Performance Manager, King County Transit Division
2. Lisa Shafer, Transportation Planner, King County Transit Division
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